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Cruising into fall
Visitors admire a 1963 Morgan during last Saturday’s Ditchley Cider Works Car Show. The event, sponsored 
by Memory Lane Car Club, included antique, classic and exotic vehicles on display along with hard apple cider 
tastings, tours and food produced at the working farm. Photo by Lisa Hinton-Valdrighi

A thousand of anything is a lot, let alone a thousand 
homeless cats!

Garfield’s Rescue Inc. (GRI) is proud to announce its 
1,000th rescued feline.  Holly is a senior gal that showed 
up at a Lancaster residence. Obviously a pet at one time, 
she had been on her own for quite a while. She came 
to GRI dirty, skinny and hungry. After going through 
the intake process of vaccinations, flea treatment and 
deworming, she has a full stomach and is now resting 
comfortably at one of GRI’s foster homes.

Rescuing, fostering and adopting homeless cats takes a 
team effort, said president Ann Bedford. Congratulations 
to the wonderful fosters, members and donors.

GRI was established in March 2020 with a mission to 
“Eliminate the suffering of homeless cats in the Northern 
Neck of Virginia.” 

“We never expected to reach 1,000 in only our 28th 
month of operation,” said Bedford. 

The number of homeless, unwanted cats and kittens 
in the Northern Neck is overwhelming for all rescues 
and residents. GRI continues to ask all residents to spay/
neuter their pets and report homeless cats to one of the 
area’s animal rescue organizations or county animal shel-
ters.

The process of rescuing, fostering and preparing a cat 
for adoption is costly. GRI will have a Wine & Whiskers 
fundraiser from 5-8 p.m. Thursday, September 22, at 
Triple V Farms, 3138 Jessie duPont Memorial Highway, 
Tipers. An entertaining evening of wine, hors d’oeuvres 
by Car Wash Café, music by Paragon DJs, a silent auction 
with over 80 donated items, and a 50/50 raffle with table 
arrangements furnished by Chesapeake Bay Garden Club 
is planned. 

Tickets are $30 each. Tickets must be purchased in 
advance at www.garfieldsrescue.org or in person at Triple V Farms; WOWD, Kilmarnock; Bayside Animal Hospital, 
White Stone; or FNCAS Thrift Shop, Burgess.

If unable to attend, donations are encouraged and can be made electronically at www.garfieldsrescue.org, or by 
mailing a check to GRI, P.O. Box 257, Kilmarnock, Virginia 22482.  GRI also accepts donations of sellable items or 
entire estates.

Garfield’s Rescue Inc. celebrates its 1,000th rescue

Holly has the distinction of being Garfield’s Rescue’s 
1,000th rescue.

KILMARNOCK—The Kilmarnock Planning Commission on Monday, 
September 12, recommended town council approve a rezoning application 
authorizing the expansion of Carousel Physical Therapy. 

The application, submitted in August by Ben Burton of Bay Design Group 
on behalf of Vicki and Brian VerMeer of Carousel Physical Therapy, requests 
rezoning of two parcels adjacent to their practice at 500 Irvington Road from 
residential/no commercial (R1) to residential/limited commercial (R2). 

According to zoning administrator Marshall Sebra, the owners of Carousel 
had purchased the two adjacent properties with plans to first expand their park-
ing lot and later further develop the existing building. 

Prior to voting on the recommendation, Albert Nunn commended the Ver-
Meers on their years of providing excellent service to the area and compli-
mented their staff extensively. 

Commission member Brandon Frazier moved to recommend approval of 
the rezoning application to council. Nunn seconded the motion, which passed, 
7-0. Those voting in favor included Neill Shultz, Charlie Pruett, Tom Jones, 
John Raymond and Les Spivey, Nunn and Frazier.

The commission also discussed possible changes to town regulations regard-

KILMARNOCK—The Lancaster 
school board on Monday, September 
12, unanimously approved a resolution 
requesting the board of supervisors to 
issue a general obligation bond not to 
exceed $63,157,500 for the construc-
tion of the new middle/high school 
next to Dream Fields near Kilmarnock. 
The resolution also authorized the 
county to apply for the bond through 
the Virginia Public Schools Authority.

According to a presentation by Ted 
Cole of Davenport Public Finance at 
the June 30 board of supervisors meet-
ing, supervisors will need to hold public 
hearings by late September and provide 
a firm commitment by early October to 
secure financing for construction.

During board comments, vice-chair-
man Kenya Moody said the new school 
is “something Joan (Gravatt) and I, for 

the past seven years, have sacrificed and 
dedicated a lot of our time” with meet-
ings and travel to Charlottesville, “so to 
see it come to fruition is more than excit-
ing since we pressed through such a chal-
lenging time. I want to thank the school 
board for their service to our community, 
thank our community for being steadfast 
and helping us with the process; and 
thank (the staff) for everything you do 
for our schools and our children. We’re 
almost there, guys.”
Other action

In 5-0 votes, The board moved its 
October 10 meeting to October 17 due 
to a school holiday and revised a policy 
adding participation in 4H activities as 
an excused absence.

School board chairman Joan Gravatt 
thanked the “Lancaster County Public 
School family for making it a very 
smooth opening” to the school year.

She also reminded the community of 
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Commission forwards
rezoning application 
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Lancaster school board seeks $63.1 million school construction bond
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Stringing along
No need for vocals, guitar legend Larry Carlton made the strings sing at the 
Rappahannock Foundation for the Arts 2022 On Stage opener Saturday, 
September 10, at the Lancaster Middle School Theater in Kilmarnock. 
Carlton, of Steely Dan fame, has won four Grammys during a career 
spanning over 50 years.  The “Fantastic Four” season will continue October 
22 with The Whiskey Rebellion. For tickets, visit rappahannockfoundation.
org. Photo by Donna McGrath

an open house from noon- 2 p.m. Sunday, 
September 18, at the Early Childhood 
Education Center., 235 School Street, 
Kilmarnock. “We want people to come 
and see this wonderful facility for three 
and four year olds,” she said.

Acting superintendent Jessica Davis 
thanked everyone for their preparation 
and flexibility in getting ready for the 
school year.

All schools will participate in manda-
tory lockdown drills, she said. “Parents 
will get notification” of the exact date. 

Davis also mentioned upcoming key 
dates: After-school activity buses will 
start running Tuesday, September 20; 
state accreditation will be posted on the 
Virginia Department of Education site 
on September 22, and parent/teacher 

conferences will be held September 29. 
“We want as many parents to come out 
as they can” to the conferences, she said.

Program manager Travis Pittman 
updated the board on finishing the 
grounds behind the Early Childhood 
Education Center. Large pipes that are 
part of the stormwater retaining system 
have been placed. “It’s a big part of 
what’s happening behind the center. It’s 
a big milestone for that project,” he said. 
Recognizing the students need a place to 
play, Pittman added there now is “a big 
push to get the playground in.”

Primary school principal Mike Myers 
said it has been “a great start to the year” 
as 85% of students attended the open 
house. Myers also said the student body 
is “excited about Positive Behavior Inter-

ventions and Supports, led by teacher 
Tiffany Harding, and that SOL clubs will 
start on Tuesday, September 20.

Middle school principal Jennifer Eddy 
said “two-thirds of the fifth, sixth and 
seventh grades” attended open house. 
Eddy said students “finished growth 
assessments this past week and teachers 
are working with the data during instruc-
tion to target specific areas of need and 
enhance strengths. This data is going 
home tomorrow to LMS families.”

High school principal Tara Booth 
said 75% of students attended eight and 
ninth grade orientations and about 40% 
attended the open house, mostly in the 
lower grades.

SCHOOL, continued on page A2


